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COMING  EVENTS 
 

14
th
 May  School Parent Club Meeting 2pm 

15
th
-17

th
 May NAPLAN testing 

21
st
 May  ‘Safety with Pets’ at school 

21
st
 May  Governing Council meeting 7pm 

23
rd

 May  Special lunch 
29

th
 May  Football Coaching Clinic 

8
th
 June  Pupil Free Day 

10
th
 June  Public Holiday 

  

 
“The most beautiful way to start and end the day is with a grateful heart.” 

 
Two years ago Mrs Schutz and I had a sleep-over with the school children. On the 
Saturday morning we all sat around the table for breakfast and one of the children 
commented that we look like a big family. How true this is. We are one big school 
family who are currently grieving over the sudden loss of one of our mums. Kayley 
Woods has left behind 4 beautiful children – Bella, Elleira, Lukas and Axel and her 
loving partner Michael.  
I always knew when Kayley was at school – her laughter echoed throughout the 
building. Every morning she waved goodbye to her children and every afternoon 
they would run up to her and give her the biggest hug. Kayley was an important part 
of our school community. She was on Governing Council, Secretary of Parent Club, 
helped with special lunches, trading tables and transporting the children on our 
various excursions.  It has been a delight to know Kayley; she will be deeply missed 
by all of us.  
 

Sue Stacey 
Principal 



 

 

SCHOOL  UNIFORMS 
Wanted:  second hand school polo shirts (all sizes).  Our supply at school 
is getting very low. If any parents have tops they no longer need, it would 
be great if they could donate them to the school. 
 
FROM  OUR  PCW 
Hello everyone, 
I hope you all enjoyed the holidays. I love to plan things and I used to be 
a ‘list’ person, but if I'm not careful, I would get flustered on the planning 
rather than the doing. I realised it's good to plan, but sometimes the best 
made plans are not certain in life and are beyond my control. 
Being mindful is about being present and focussed on the task at 
hand, which is the opposite of planning. Planning is about the future; 
What am I going to do? Where am I going to go? Who am I going to see?  
Planning elements of life is necessary but being flexible is too and 
sometimes being spontaneous can bring fulfilment in life. Planning things 
will prepare and accepting sometimes things have to change. 
Worrying about all the things that need doing when plans don't happen 
can contribute to feeling anxious or overwhelmed. 
Life has to be flexible. If we appreciate that and if we embrace the 
random events that happen in our lives, and often bring blessings with 
them, we can truly live. Truly be present. 

Regards Renee 😊 

 
NEWS  FROM  THE  CLASSES:  
 

 

PRESCHOOL 
The Preschool children were excited to 
see how big their vegetables had grown 
over the holidays! On Tuesday we 
planted tulips, daffodil and dutch iris 
bulbs. We counted our bulbs and planted 
them making sure the “pointy part” was 
sticking up. Now we are waiting to see 
them pop up and hoping for some 
beautiful flowers.     



 
Left: Niamh, Jossy, 
Montana and Daniel 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
R-2 CLASS 
Welcome to Term 2. Our pots outside the classroom have blossomed 
with some beautiful flowers. This term we are learning about what things 
are made from (wood, plastic etc) and recycling. We will continue our 
learning of Japanese – I get to learn along with the children. We use the 
greetings ohayo (morning), konnichiwa (afternoon) and sayonara 
(goodbye). Last week we were lucky to see the ‘horse trail’ ride through 
the town and are grateful to them for stopping and letting us pat and feed 
the horses. 
 
YEAR  3-7 CLASS 
Welcome back to Term 2.  
We hope you all had an 
enjoyable break from the 
school routine.  This term is 
filling up quickly with lots of 
interesting activities.  In Week 
1 we watched the horses 
walk through the main street 
of Robertstown.  We were 
able to pat the horses and 
give them carrot pieces. 
This week we have been 
challenging ourselves with 



Naplan work so that we are prepared for the Naplan testing in Week 3.  
Some of our students also went to Angaston to participate in the 

SAPSASA Cross 
Country. 
During the 
holidays Lisa and 
Tamika had their 
birthdays.  Also 
congratulations to 
Wendy who 
became a 
Grandma this 
week to a beautiful 
little baby girl. 

 
Left:  (In front) James, 
Ryleann, Clancy, Beau 

 

 

 

 

 
Fun fact: Tigers have striped skin,  
not just striped fur. 
 

        Above: The children saying hello to Lynda  

         Olsen’s horse    


